
RECOMMENDATION(S): 
APPROVE and AUTHORIZE the Health Services Director, or designee, to execute a
Purchase Order with VWR International, LLC, in the amount not to exceed $1,000,000 for
purchase of general laboratory supplies for the Contra Costa Public Health laboratory, for
the period from July 1, 2021 through June 30, 2022. 

FISCAL IMPACT: 
Approval of this purchase order will result in annual expenditures of up to $1,000,000 for
FY 2021-2022 from the County’s General Fund for the purchase of general laboratory
supplies for the Contra Costa Public Health Laboratory. 

BACKGROUND: 
This purchase order would decrease the number of purchase orders created throughout the
year for regular laboratory supplies purchased by the Contra Costa Public Health
Laboratory. Additionally, it allows for increased flexibility for large purchases needed
during pandemics.

VWR International has provided a large menu of routine-use laboratory supplies to Contra
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I hereby certify that this is a true and correct copy of an action taken and entered on the minutes of the
Board of Supervisors on the date shown. 

ATTESTED:    July  13, 2021 
Monica Nino, County Administrator and Clerk of the Board of Supervisors
 
By: Laura Cassell, Deputy

cc: Stephanie Trammell,   Marcy Wilhelm   
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Costa Public Health Laboratory for several years. These laboratory supplies assist in the
screening, detection and identification of infectious disease organisms as well as antibody
testing. 



CONSEQUENCE OF NEGATIVE ACTION:
If the purchase order is not approved, the Contra Costa Public Health Laboratory would
need to estimate the time and need to create several smaller purchase orders throughout the
year in order to maintain continuous and uninterrupted laboratory services. Delays may be
expected due to purchase order processing time.


